Surrey County Chess Association

a company limited by guarantee not having a share capital

company registration number 5602632

registered office 38 Glebe Road, Ashtead, Surrey KT21

Minutes of the Finance Meeting 23 August 2016
Venue: Cheam Parochial Rooms, 42 The Broadway, Cheam
Start time 7.30 pm

Chairman: Mike Gunn

Present (with voting rights)

Dan Rosen, Bertie Barlow (with proxy for Robert Jurjevic and Phil Brooks) Ashtead

Daniel Young Castles and Wallington
David Hodgson Crystal Palace

Peter Lawrence, Brian Skinner Dorking
Trevor Jones, Mike Adams, Julian Shepley Guildford

John Foley, Nick Grey Kingston
Roger Barnett Redhill

Ken Chamberlain South Norwood

Paul Durrant, Paul Shepherd Surbiton 

Derek Coleman, Wallington

Russell Granat, Paul Barasi Wimbledon
Attendee entitled to a casting vote: Mike Gunn (Chairman)
Attendees not entitled to vote: Nigel White, David Sedgwick 
Apologies for Absence: Neil Cooper, Richard Tillett, Angus French, Martin Cath and Richard Thursby
Budget for the Year to 30 April 2017 
Details of the proposed budget were provided to the meeting.  The Treasurer, Dan Rosen advised that last year the figures included a payment of £569 for digital clocks and excluding that once-off item there was still a surplus of £267 despite an original forecast of a £247 deficit. 
The financial situation is healthy and it is recommended everything is left as it is. The charges for some individual entries may increase but overall there will be no change. 
Once teams have been entered into the competitions the entry fee will still be charged even if they subsequently withdraw.

A summary of the charges, apart from team entry fees, is shown below.

Individual membership of the SCCA - £5

Club membership - £30

Adjudication fee - £10

Adjudication appeal fee - £20

Fines for non-compliance with deadlines imposed by By-Laws 3.4.3 and 3.7.3 - £3

Chess Disputes Committee Appeal deposit - £30

County match home board fees: adults £5 and juniors £3
Trevor Jones enquired whether a player had to be an SCCA member before being allowed to play in a county match. It was confirmed that membership of the SCCA is not required but membership of the ECF is necessary (otherwise a game fee will be charged).

The Budget was approved nem.con.

Trevor Jones thanked the Treasurer for the quality of the account document.   

Any Other Business
None

The meeting closed at 7.47 pm.
